Summer 1998 :

“Ten fingers, ten toes; a healthy 7Jpound /

10 ounce baby boy!” Those were the only
words Shell}/ heard the doctor say. It all -
seemed like a dream. Only a few short
months ago the thought of havinga |
healthy baby would have been improb- _

able. Shelly had left an abusive relation-

ship with two young children, some \
clothes and a couple of stuffed animals in
" dn old, pathetically unreliable car.

v

She. came to Washington County,/to stay at
a friend’s apartment, She-had no job, no

/ money, and-fio medical insurarce and had
not seen a doctor even though she was
three months pregnant. Shelly was scared
that her baby would be born tiny and
sickly like its brother She felt like a

. failure and was'terrified when she would
look to the next wcek and see nothing.

One day while she was sitting in the
laundromat/; she noticed a flyer on the
bulletin board about a place that says it
helps low-income pregnant women.
Feeling desperate, she called. “Opening -

_Doors,” a friendly voice answered,
beginning a relat10nsh1p that would
change her life:
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OPENING DOORS GETS WELCOME MAT

Opening Doors was formerly a program
of Healthy Start, Inc., which began as a
joint venture of public and private health
care organizations in 1989 to address the
needs of low-i -income pregnant women and
to assist health care providers with
resources and education about i issues that
affect their low-i -income pat1ents On Jul?
1, 1998, Community Action became the
parent organization of Opening Doors, a
program- which since 1995 has reached’
out to over 350 low-income pregnant
women in Washington County to help
them have-healthy babies. In 1997 alone,

. 362 new clients.were served, with all
/services provided in Spanish and English.

" “Ten fingers, ten toes;
a healthy 7 Ib. 10 oz..
baby boy!”-

Working: from three full-service offices,
two paid employees supervise a ded1cated
staff of seven AmeriCorps VISTA
workers who scour neighborhoods leaving
fliers in laundromats and stores, searching
for women who-have dropped through the-
cracks in the system. Having rogts in the

community and.$haring similar life

experiences, VISTA workers are able to
understand and empathize with their

- clients. Their training as lay health
~workers provides’ cl1ents with excellent
7 resources as well i

/

The VISTA worker who answers Shelly’s
call begins the process of determining her
eligibility for the Oregon Health Plan and

walks her through the application process.
At least twice a month, usually much-more
often, the VISTA worker sees her,
offering much needed friendship and
support as Well as education and referrals -
to other helpful resources such as school-

. ing and childcare. She brings some baby

clothes and helps Shelly find a support.
group for abused women.

"...over 90% of the women
served deliver healthy
bables.

Zp

—

The numbers tell a s.t/ory of pregnan,cie\s/ at

_risk: 65% of the women are single”
"mothers; 72% haven’t finished high

school; 33% are-teens; 32% smoke upon -
intake; and 30% are former or current .
alcohol or drug users. Yet once they

receive services from Openmg Doors and !
needed med1cal services, over 90% of the
women deliver healthy | babies: 2

As Shelly holds her new baby, Justin, they
both have a future to look forward to. It
has become a dream come true.
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A Letter To Our Friends—

Margaret Eickmann Jerralynn Ness

Board Chair

Dear Friends:

On June 11, 1998, the Boards of Directors
and staffs of Community Action Organi-
zation and Healthy Start, Inc., came
together at our 33rd annual meeting to
celebrate a significant occasion. Healthy
Start has selected Community Action to
take over the operation of their well-
respected maternity outreach program,
Opening Doors. We celebrated the joyful
legacy of Healthy Start, while saying
good-bye to the organization as it moved
to close its final chapter.

“Every woman deserves the chance to
have a healthy baby” is the slogan of
Healthy Start, Inc., an organization that
formed in 1989 to serve low-income,
pregnant women in Washington County.
Guided by its very capable leader and
Executive Director, Lynne Weidel, the
agency has helped to assure that thousands
of women were linked to the services
needed to assure that their babies would
be born healthy. In Lynne’s own words:

“Using trained women from the commu-
nity, Opening Doors seeks out low -
income pregnant women at risk of not
receiving adequate prenatal care and
provides the needed education, advocacy
and referrals to enable them to help
themselves. Opening Doors staff also
work directly with the providers and
insurers of medical care to ensure that
they are knowledgeable about the special
needs and characteristics of this popula-
tion, as well as the community resources
available for them. The ultimate goals of
the program are to encourage healthy birth

Lynne and some of her staff.

Executive Director

outcomes and to have a positive effect on
the system of care for low-income
populations in Washington County.”

Community Action is proud to be the new
parent organization for Opening Doors
and is committed to the continued
provision of quality services. The services
of Opening Doors, coupled with the vast
array of services provided by Community
Action, will create a powerful set of tools
to help low-income families achieve a
better life.

We welcome Catherine Fleischman and
her talented staff as they become a part of
our team. We thank Don Elsom, CEO of
St. Vincent Hospital and Healthy Start
Board Chair, for his wonderful leadership;
and we thank the board for their confi-
dence in Community Action. And we
thank Lynne Weidel, an extraordinary
woman 'whose vision and leadership has
affected the lives of thousands of women
and children and made this community a
better place for all of us to live.

Community Connections is the
quarterly newsletter of
. Community Action Organization,
1001 SW Baseline St.,
Hlllsboro, OR 97123, <
and is published by the
Development Office.
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Comtmmit.'y Action i)rganizati@ihiis a

. private, non-profit corporation. In
'partnership with the community,
Community Action assists low
income people to achieve
‘self-determination.

For further informatibn:
~ Administration: 648-6646
: Client Services: 648-0829

WINE RAFFLE
GOES OVER THE TOP!

CAQO’s third annual wine raffle was a huge success this year, netting the agency’s anti-
poverty programs $8,008, which was $1,008 more than our goal. Raffle ticket pur-
chasers paid $2 per ticket for the chance to win one of 8 prizes of 3 cases each or the
grand prize of 6 cases. Montinore, Laurel Ridge, Helvetia, Cooper Mountain, Ponzi,
Tualatin and Oak Knoll wineries, members of the Washington County Winery Associa-
tion, donated a variety of their premium wines for the prizes. The grand prize went to
Keith Tabor of Eugene. Other happy winners were Margaret Mills, Tim and Linda
Wheeler, Alan and Diane Williams, Allison Taylor, Ted Nolan, Lois Ebel, Bernie
Thurber and John Peters. Congratulations to all!
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Community Action Organization Financial Donors / March 1, 1998 - June 30, 1998

Anonymous

Peggy Adams

Jeffrey N. Alex

Michael Alexander and Diane Hess
All Saints Episcopal Church
Rosalynn Andersen

Wilma T. Anthony

Sarah A. Atkins

Dan and Sue Badders
Beaverton Foursquare Church
Beaverton Woman’s Club
Charles Bennett

Raymond and Linda Bentley
Kenneth and Jewell Bielman
Teresa A. Bieri

Sharon and Roger Bolmeier
Robert W. Bowers

Tom and Joene Brian

Ralph and Carol Brown
Reneé and James Bruce
Evelyn J. Brzezinski

Thomas and Joan Buell
Business to Business Advertising
Camille Miller Insurance
Greg Campbell

Michael and Lynn Chartier
Christ the King Lutheran Church
Eli and Anita Cohen

Mary Jo Corno

Javier V. Correa

Patty and Edward Davie

Alita Dougherty

George O. and Christine Douglass
Barbara E. Dunnette

Betty Eastman and Cheryl Mayhew
Margaret and Jim Eickmann
Episcopal Church Women
Epson Portland, Inc.

Louise P. Feldman

First Christian Church

Fisher Farms

Henry E. Forner

Jeannine and Carroll Foster
. Darlene and Dick Galster
Guadalupe and Aurelio Garnica
Robert and Deborah Gates
William H. Gilliam

John M. Godsey, Jr.

Dale and Friedel Goodrick
Sharon Gordon

Sam and Josephine Graham
Kenneth and Sandra Gratteri
Joyce Green

Ellis and Darlene Greene
Roberta A. Greene

Robert D. Greenlee

GTE

Sandy J. Gunderson

Dick and Debra Hager

Robert and Rosalyn Hampel
Geraldine E. Harrington

Pati Harris

Cathleen M. Hatrison

Linda K. Haxton

Marva Heider

Henningsen Cold Storage Co.
Cindy and Herbert Hirst

Victoria J. Hodges

Intel

J. D. Fulwiler & Company

George and Diane Jette

Mark and Carol Johnson

Delna L. Jones

Wyman H. Jones

Jubilee Christian Fellowship
Kenneth M. Gomes & Associates, Inc.
D. Craig and Cynthia Kinnie
Kiwanis Club Cedar Hills

Mildred J. Lane

Leon Laptook

Bernard L. Lewis

Joseph and Allison Lott

Vicki Louthan

Dennis and Jan Lowery

Eddie and Terry Lowery

Lutheran Family Services

Lisa Lynch and Blaise Harkins

M and W Automotive

Paula Manley

George Martin and Christine Bassi
Michael Masters

‘Malcolm and Mary McNaughton
John Meek

Kim and James Megorden

Robert T. Meurisse

Sandra K: Miller

Edward L. Mitchell

John and Ann Mize

R. A. and Marjean Moore

William and Terry Moore

Edward Morgan and Hillary Barsky
Moming Star Circle

Mortgage Equities, Inc.

Mt. Olive Lutheran Church
Beverly J. Ness

Harold and Doris Ness

Jerralynn Ness and Bernie Thurber
Linda Netherton and Douglas Longhurst
Jeffrey T. and Kandie O’Brien
Stephanie Oliver

Pacific NW Associated Builders
Jeanette E. Parsons /

Pepsico Foundation Inc.

Mary Anne H. Peterson

Portland General Electric

Portland Rose Festival Association
Portland Womens Union Foundation
Professional Mortgage Services
Providence St. Vincent Medical Center
Dr. Bradford L. Rabe

Mae Reeves

Gerald and Amy Rhoads

Pieter and Greta Rol

Norman and Myran Rose
John and Leah Russell

St. Vincent De Paul

St. Anthony’s Church

Mark D. Sanzone

Harold and Dottie Scharback
Judy Schilling

Carola M. Schindler

Priscilla J. Schwejda

Sid and Teresa Scott
Constance Sherrard

Jimi and Dale Smith

Regina E. Smith

Edgar Solares and Linda Nilsen-Solares
Southminster United Presbyterian Church
Homer and Nancy Speer
Standard Insurance Company
Joyce and Russel Stasel
Richard and Doreen Stenson
Steve Dehart Insurance
Stewart-Stiles Truck Line Inc.
Clint Stull and Georgette Nicolais
Carol Surrency

Maxine Sutton

Joan E. Swanson

Technical Assistance Fund
The Equity Group, Inc. Realtors
Catherine Thissell

James and Michelle Thomas
Thompson Law Firm

Tigard Area Fish

Tigard Church of God
Tigard Covenant Church
Tigard Friends Church

Mary and Ronald Tobias
Chirstina Torres

Trinity Evangelical Church
James and Amy Tsugawa
Tualatin Foursquare Church
Tuality Healthcare

U.S. Bancorp

United Way Combined Federal Campaign
United Way Of King County
Carl Van Loo

Marjorie M. Vuylsteke

Mona K. Wand

Vicki Ware

Robert and Karen Wayt
Lynne C. Weidel

L. Brian Weigart

Wells Fargo Bank

Loretta and John Welsh
Western Bank

Russ and Pam Wilkinson
Jerry and Judy Willey
Marjorie E. Williams

Kathy Wilson |

Women’s Care Foundation
Carren E. Woods

Sally E. Woods

Jeffry and Dianne Yake
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RALPH BROWN
JOINS EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Ralph Brown, Mayor of Cornelius, was elected to the Commu-
nity Action Board of Directors Executive Committee during its
annual meeting. Brown was elected Vice-Chair of the board and
joins Margaret Eickmann, Chair; Maria Loredo, Secretary; Russ
Wilkinson, Treasurer; Craig Kinnie, At-Large; and Cindy Hirst,
At-Large. Kim Carlson was also elected to the Board of Direc-
tors as the new Head Start Policy Council representative.

The 33rd Annual Meeting was a joint celebration with the
Healthy Start, Inc., Board of Directors and staff to celebrate the
addition of the Opening Doors program to Community Action.

When asked about the coming year, Margaret Eickmann said,
“Looking ahead to the back-to-school season I see a very
productive year ahead for Community Action. The board is
highly committed to the mission of the agency and, with the help
of CAO’s talented staff, is ready to work with our community
partners to tackle the issues of poverty in our county.”
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TEE TIME

Polish those clubs and grab your cleats! The Sunrise Rotary
Foundation presents the 8th Annual Celebrity Invitational Golf
Tournament on October 2, 1998, to benefit Community Action’s
homeless family shelter and the Rotary Foundation scholarship
fund. This year, the event will be held at The Reserve Vineyards
and Golf Club. Foursomes in the shotgun start tourney will be
matched with sport celebrity players for a fun afternoon of golf,
prizes, raffle and an auction. Players® guests are invited to join
them for a delicious buffet dinner following the tournament.
Reserve your spot-and get more information by calling CAO at
693-3254. The cost, which includes green fees, cart and dinner,
is $160 per player if paid by September 4, and $175 after that
date. Please make checks to the Sunrise Rotary. See you at The
Reserve!
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